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MEMO 
 
DATE:  April 24, 2013 
 
TO:  The Honorable County Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Joseph J. Czarnezki, County Clerk 
 
SUBJECT: Vetoed File Returned 
 
 
  The County Executive has returned to my office the following file: 
 

File No. 13-221 – From the Interim Director, Community Business Development 
Partners (CBDP), requesting authorization to amend Section 42.02(1)(k) of the 
Milwaukee County Code of General Ordinances as necessary to align the 
definition of Small Business Enterprise (SBE) with the Small Business 
Opportunity Initiative approved in the 2013 Milwaukee County Adopted Operating 
Budget.  

  
  This resolution was adopted by a vote of 16 ayes – 0 noes at your meeting of 

March 21, 2013. 
 
  The County Executive has vetoed this resolution and attached is a copy of his 

veto message wherein he states his objection. 
 
  This matter is now before your honorable body.  
 
   
   
 
 
 
 
 
 

       
      

 Joseph J. Czarnezki, County Clerk 
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CHRIS ABELE • COUNTY EXECUTIVE 

DATE: April 23, 2013 

TO: The Honorable Milwaukee Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Chris Abele, Milwaukee County Executive ~G-­ .._. 
RE: Veto of County Board File No. 13-221 on the change of definition of Small Business 

Enterprise 

I am vetoing County Board File No. 13-221 pursuant to the authority granted to me by Article 

IV, Section 23(a) ofthe Wisconsin Constitution and Section 59.17(6) ofthe Wisconsin Statutes. 

The County Board adopted an ordinance change on March 21, 2013 changing the definition of 

Small Business Enterprise (SBE) to a cap of $4 million in average annual gross receipts over the 

firm's previous three years. 

In meeting with the Director of Community Business Development Partners (CBDP), my office 

heard that a workgroup was convened - comprised of various Chambers of Commerce around 

Milwaukee County - to discuss the definition of SBE. However, when my office talked to some 

of the leaders at the major Chambers of Commerce in Milwaukee County, we learned that they 

were not contacted about this change in definition and had concerns about it. Furthermore, 

nobody within the County - outside of CBDP - was included in this discussion. It is inappropriate 

that the Procurement Office was not consulted about this change or its implications for the 

County. 

Also, I reached out to the federal Small Business Administration (SBA) and learned that they 

define small business differently by industry and by average number of employees or sales 

volume. This ordinance change would create a uniform single definition over all industries ­

which is inconsistent with SBA's definition. 

Because this is such an important function, we need to make sure we get it right. Based on the 

evidence presented above, I am concerned about the decision making process. 

I urge the Board to sustain my veto so we can get input from critical stakeholders on the 

implications for the County prior to an ordinance change. 
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